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$1.5 MILLION DOLLAR SETTLEMENT AGAINST MYLAN INC. FOR D.C. 

Washington, D.C. – Inspector General Lucas announced the District’s collaboration with 
participating states and the federal government in an agreement with Mylan Inc. and its 
subsidiary, Mylan Specialty L.P. (collectively “Mylan”), to settle allegations that they 
knowingly underpaid rebates owed to the Medicaid program for the drugs EpiPen® and 
EpiPen Jr.® (“EpiPen”) dispensed to Medicaid beneficiaries.  This resolves allegations that 
from July 29, 2010 to March 31, 2017, Mylan submitted false statements to the Centers for 
Medicare and Medicaid Services (“CMS”) that incorrectly classified EpiPen and did not 
report a Best Price to CMS for EpiPen, which it was required to do. Mylan’s settlement with 
the United States also resolves allegations that Mylan Specialty overcharged certain entities 
(known as the “340B Covered Entities”) that participated in the 340B Drug Pricing 
Program. 

As part of the settlement, Mylan, Inc. agreed to pay $465 million to the federal government 
and states.  Pursuant to the settlement, the District will receive $1,527,145.14.  

Inspector General Lucas extends thanks to Mr. Marcus A. Weeks, Esq., and Ms. Yolanda 
Mobuary, Senior Auditor, Alvin Layne, Program Analyst, and Ms. Tiffany Cooper, Staff 
Assistant, from the Medicaid Fraud Control Unit at the D.C. Office of the Inspector General 
for representing the agency and the District in this important matter. 

 

### 

The Office of The Inspector General for the District of Columbia is charged with initiating and conducting 
independent fiscal, management audits, inspections, and investigations of District government operations; 
serving as the principal liaison between the District government and the US Government Accountability 

Office; forwarding to the appropriate authorities evidence of criminal wrongdoing that is discovered as the 
result of any audit, inspection, or investigation; and entering into a contract with an outside auditor to perform 

the Comprehensive Annual Financial Report (CAFR) of the District government for the fiscal year. The 
Inspector General is Mr. Daniel W. Lucas. 

 


